



GPSA President's Cabinet Meeting

Link: | Friday, Nov.22nd | 11:00 – 12:00 PM MST

<https://unm.zoom.us/j/93221357456>

AGENDA

Present: Travis Broadhurst, Sophie Carrillo, Stephanie Flores, Joseph Conteh

(Zoom)

- I. Check-In
- II. Council Chair Update
- III. President's Update
- IV. Grant's Updates
- V. Chief of Staff Update
- VI. action item from last month was let union know that members wanted some way to access treasurer reports, and they said they would aim to send out one periodically, but also, give treasurer reports in minutes during the meetings too!
 - a. bargaining survey
 - i. International workers committee will have their first meeting on Nov. 27th at 5:00pm at the Union office.
 - ii. Report back on dual enrollment credit expansion initiative
 - b. LEAF meeting
 - i. Trivia night with the union went well
 - c. k-12 programs initiative
 - i. attended the community engagement conference
 - ii. connected with Joe Garcia
 - iii. NM Health Cares program
 - iv. upward bound program
 - d. ◦ plan is two-fold: to propose that we add supporting k-12 youth in Albuquerque with programming to UNM 2040 plan #1 or #3
 - e. ▶ && specifically to see if the University can fund the upward bound program directly as means of addressing the forthcoming "dip" in graduation rates.

VII. Committee Updates

a. Attorney General

- i. This past month we've been working on the legislation that was tabled at the last council meeting including PB funds and how they are allocated at the end of the council year.
- ii. The piece was tabled for this
 1. Ad hoc meeting to amend the piece of legislations
 - a. Instead of having percentage there will be a 100% reversion but there is a cap (more than 1500)
 2. For council tomorrow – two pieces of legislation being put forth in the council
 - a. Adjustment to verbiage – to change what is being put out in appropriations
 - b. Also working on the verbiage of the bylaws to comply with OMA. – i.e. taking out TPNR stuff and replacing language with OMA
 - c. Also, fixed some small language things like verbiage updated in practice but not updated in the by laws

b. Political & Lobbying Director

c. Board & Committees

- i. Successfully had an election for native American studies and they have an approved RDSA now
- ii. This is a department that hasn't been involved before
- iii. Election went very smoothly which was a good trial run for what happened in the spring
- iv. 90% of the committees filled
- v. Children's campus needs to be filled –
 1. Finally found a council member who wants to serve on that, they just need to be plugged in
 2. There's a student advisory board on the coordinated community response team – likely that they've been disbanded, same with the same council
 3. Apparently, there is a parking advisory committee - there should be! Travis emailed the head of parking two days ago
 4. Everything else is meeting actively, 6-7 different people serving on committees
 5. Reports from committees:
 - a. Senate graduate and professional committee is preparing to do a deep look as to when each department adds a certificate, or a class how do they actually expand the funding to match

- b. Athletic council – still a search for new director of athletics
 -
 - i. Advocacy around
 - c. Campus advisory committee met briefly – biggest concern so far is safety for medical student walking at night to their vehicles
 - i. Asking for more blue lights/increase lighting
 - d. Information and technology committee- expecting a presentation around making textbooks cheaper
 - e. SUB board – new space will probably be a spiritual space – there’s lots of motivation for it and the only major modification
 - f. Camping policy – new stipulations for what is and isn’t allowed
 - g. Policy on how UNM collects money
6. We also serve on nearly twice the committees that ASUNM is serving on – they have access to the committees its just about them getting service

Action item:

VIII.